
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (CLMD) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 10252 Agenda Number 10. 

Meeting Date: October 20, 2011 

Department: Contract Management 

Subject 
 
Authorize negotiation and execution of an amendment to the professional services agreement with BLACK & 
VEATCH CORPORATION, Austin, TX, for construction phase engineering services for the Jollyville Transmission 
Main from Water Treatment Plant 4 project, in the amount of $7,000,000, for a total contract amount not to exceed 
$17,550,000. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding in the amount of $7,000,000 is available Fiscal Year 2011-2012 Capital Budget of the Austin Water Utility. 

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: 

February 25, 2010 - Council approved an amendment to the professional services agreement 
with for Black & Veatch Corporation for design services; September 25, 2008 - Council 
approved selection of Black & Veatch Corporation for engineering design services for the 
Jollyville Transmission Main authorizing preliminary engineering services.   

For More 
Information: Stacie Long  974-7172; Joe Hoepken 972-1171; Susan Garnett 974-7064; April Shaw 974-7141 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

Reviewed by the Water and Wastewater Commission. 

MBE / WBE: 
This contract will be awarded in compliance with Chapter 2-9B of the City Code (Minority 
Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program) with 13.25% MBE 
and 16.94% WBE subconsultant participation to date. 

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 



 

 

 
This amendment will authorize Black & Veatch to perform the construction and warranty phase engineering services 
for construction of the Jollyville Transmission Main from Water Treatment Plant 4 to the Jollyville Reservoir.  This 
project will include approximately 36,300 linear feet of 84-inch pipe to be constructed via tunnel. The project is 
located in northwest Austin beginning at Water Treatment Plant 4, southwest corner of FM 620 and Bullick Hollow 
Road, and terminating at the Jollyville Pump Station and Reservoir, 7329 McNeil Drive, Austin, Texas, 78729. 
 
The proposed construction and warranty phase engineering services include, but are not limited to shop drawing 
review and approval, full time field representation, inspection and review of construction work, change management 
and approval, testing and disinfection, and startup, commissioning, and warranty assistance. As stated in the February 
25, 2010 Request for Council Action (RCA), staff anticipated returning to Council for an amendment authorizing 
additional funding for these services with the completion of design.  
 
This project is scheduled to be constructed and in use by spring of 2014. 
 

 
 


